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Our Mission: To provide a safe environment to encourage the 
desire for life-long learning and success utilizing resources 

effectively and efficiently.

School District of Auburndale 

I am hoping that each of you are enjoying the weather, 
time with family and friends, and the many activities 
that can be enjoyed during the warmer months.  I want 
to update you on a couple of important items to be 
aware of.  With the referendum failing in April and 
the subsequent uncertainty with the biennial budget, 
the school district is adjusting our budget accordingly.  
We are not replacing some non-teaching positions due 
to retirements and we are limiting classroom budget 
requests, field trips, technology purchases, staff training, 
and textbook purchases at this time.  If the state budget 
provides additional funding that can be utilized for the 
2023-2024 school year, these items may be reinstated.  
We are hopeful that the state will have a budget that 
will provide additional financial resources to meet the 
increasing costs of finding quality staff and educating 
our children.  

Later this month or early July, you will receive a survey 
regarding the school district.  It is intended to gather 
information for the Board of Education to determine 
strengths, weaknesses, and hopefully further some 
discussion and action regarding what we can do better 
to serve the community and students.  It will be sent 
out via Infinite Campus to parents of our students but 
if you want to complete the survey and do not have 
students that attend school here, please contact Casey 
Aschebrock, Administrative Assistant, at districtoffice@
aubschools.com and she will send you the link for the 
survey.  We appreciate your willingness to provide 
feedback to the school board on this anonymous survey.

Lastly, I want to thank the following staff members who 
are either retiring, moving on to another school district 
closer to where they live or grew up, or simply pursuing 
passions outside of education.  They are as follows:  
Sheila Zimmermann, Marty Yohn, Becky Spencer, 

Crystal Mocadlo, Celia Sturzl, Lori Haffenbredl, Mike 
Potter, Tracy Neve, Neale Tracy, Jenn Nueske, Michelle 
Perzinski, Chuck Payant, and Isaiah Ladwig.

Until we meet again with the start of the 2023-2024 
school year, enjoy the time with family and friends!  

Nurse's Office
Dear Parents and Guardians,

I would like to extend my Congratulations to all of the Seniors 
and wish them the best of luck in their future endeavors.  I 
hope everyone has an amazing summer and enjoys the 
beautiful weather that we are already seeing.

Here are a few Summer Safety Tips
Make sure children are wearing proper gear for their activities:
•	 Life jackets while on the water
•	 Helmets while riding a bike
•	 Sunscreen of at least 15 SPF with UVB and UVA      
 protection
•	 Mosquito and tick repellent

As always, I hope you all have a fun and safe summer.  I look 
forward to seeing everyone in September.
Remember to cover your cough, wash your hands frequently, 
and stay home if you are not feeling well.

Contact information: Auburndale School District
Elementary School: 715-652-2812 Fax: 715-652-2836
Middle/High School: 715-652-2115 Fax: 715-652-6322

Rachel Schmuhl CMA (AAMA)
Health Care Coordinator
rschmuhl@aubschools.com

Honor Roll
The School District of Auburndale honors students who 
excel academically in middle and high school.  To be listed 
on the high honors a student must achieve a grade point 
average (GPA) of 3.7 or higher and for honors a 3.0 to 3.699.  
Congratulations to following students who obtained the GPA 
for second semester:

High Honors 3.7-4.0
Seniors:  AnnaMarie Aue, Delaney Becker, Destiney Blank, 
Matthew Bohman, James Boushon, Ian Brown, Adam 
Dorshorst, Josephine Ertl, Ashlyn Grimm, Ian Grosskopf, 
Ashlyn Guldan, Lilly Hasenohrl, Charles Jewell, Jase 
Katzenberger, Madison Korbal, Adam Kundinger, Kimmie 
Lundgren, Laina Marcott, Nathan Nikolay, Mason Rachu, 
Jayden Schmitt, Tim Schmitt, Trayton Weber, Brianna Weiler, 
Sloan Welch, Alex Willfahrt, Gabriel Willfahrt, Lucas Yeske

Juniors:  Kaden Anderson, Maggie Baltus, Abigail Becker, 
Elizabeth Becker, Kaitlin Brandl, Jordan Clark, Kiana David, 
Logan Hardinger, Berkley Katzner, Regynn Lau, Preston 
Mayer, Emmett Nieman, Rachel Pankratz, Natalia Santiago, 
Evelyn Schmitt, Evan Scholl, Nicholas Steines, Paige 
Swensen, Brett Thiel, Caden Weinfurter

Sophomores:  Taylor Anderson, Emily Becker, Alexis Fait, 
Lili Grube, McKenzie Keuffer, Leah Martinez, James Norby, 
Emily Van Asten

Freshmen:  Julian Anderson, Kylie Anderson, Tevin Bauer, 
Danika Blomberg, Tabitha Brandl, Brody Braunsky, Kennedy 
Crane, Jasmine Draeger, Sydney Lobner, Josh Lundgren, Luz 
Martinez, Nikita Pilz, Abby Post, Hunter Richardson, Colleen 
Schmitt, Olivia Smrz, Logan Sparks, Ila Sundberg-Frank, 
Trevor Trowbridge, Ayden Wargowsky, Brooklyn Weiler

Eighth:  Will Akins, Lily Bellanti, Jacob Bohman, Kyle 
Bohman, Alexis Godard, Breleigh Grimm, Jaxon Grube, 
Gracie Hasenohrl, Rose Hasenohrl, Myah Katzenberger, Isaac 
Kloos, Leila Kumm, Owen Lobner, Chesney Nagel, Mark 
Norby, Rumor Rademan, Alayna Richardson, Jalynn Scherr, 
Grace Schulte, River Skinner, Alana Steines, Raymond Teska, 
Brenna Thiel, Alivia Wolf

Seventh:  Marti Anderson, Seni Baltus, Daelynn Blomberg, 
Gavin Genett, Ella Lang, Lakota Nemec, Corbin Nikolay, 
Joscelin Raab, Nora Teska, 

Sixth:  Isaac Aschenbrenner, Emma Budtke, Alana Cherney, 
Ainsley Halverson, Maximus Krings, Emily Lundgren, Amelia 
Meidl, Aubrey Richardson, Kaden Turner, Landon Walter, Ella 
Weichelt, Avery Wilson

Honors 3.0-3.699:
Seniors:  Mikayla Boyer, Conner Brandl, Katie Christensen, 
Grace Krings, Sherrill Lueck, Alex Mikes, Jorja-Ann Murphy, 
Jarvell Owens, Kyrsten Richardson, Dawson Steczynski, Reid 
Tilberg

Juniors: Joey Bauer, Ashley Bravener, Aden Cherney, Ryder 
Cherney, Ryan Czaikowski, Ella Dillinger, Shea Fabisiak, 
Lizzy Maisells,  Makayla Mauer, Mason Meissner, Sonya 
Merritt, Ethan Onsager, Lucas Peterson, Michael Pongratz, 
Hope Schulte, Dakota Specht, Samantha Stanton, Allis Teska

Sophomores:  James Binder, Anna Budtke, Keegan Empey, 
Aether Gonzalez, Molly Jewell, Mya Krings, Lakota Marcott, 
Genevieve Nelson, Blake Raab, Hailey Reshel, Mariela 
Santiago, Colton Weiler

Freshmen:  Coleman Becker, Evan Bohman, Sophie Chase, 
Jocelyn Doescher, Calvin Flick, Robyn Gonzalez, Rylee Graf, 
Savannah Grosskopf, Samantha Kadrlik, Jay Kearns, Wyatt 
Malsin, Andrew Muraski, Emily Reshel, Trevin Seevers, 
Madysen Van Asten, Peyton Weinfurter

Eighth:  Truxton Becker, Miah Faulkner, Ryan Gonzalez, 
Carter Grassl, Morgan Griesbach, Kathryn Haagenson, 
Jasmine Hebert, Kylie Kearns, Lane Nieman, Addison 
Plemon, Makayla Pongratz, Adeline Schmitt

Seventh:  Breanna Aue, Elayna Aue, Aurora Blum, Jaxon 
Braunsky, Tyden Dorshorst, Austin Hilgart, Cayden Jantz, 
Conner Johnson, Sawyer Malsin, William Martinez, Natalie 
Peterson, Amelia Pleet, Nayla Rose Seevers, Isabella Weber, 
Carson Weiler, Jayden Weiler

Sixth:  Drezden Baird, Treyton Becker, Abigail Boyer, 
Andrew Brandl, Ariel Brock, Waylon Budtke, Parker Burgess, 
Sawyer Cepress, Jackson Crane, Beck Dammann, Sunny 
Dorshorst, Thomas Grzesiak, Owen Kieliszewski, Ella Kumm, 
Ben Martin, Kylee Melby, Paydin Parker, Abigail Schmidt, 
Jaxon Skoug, Phoenix Stoltz, Bennet Tilberg, Abi Vollert, 
Baya Weinfurter, Jacob Wolf





Elementary School Report 
by Mr. Andy Scharenbroch, Principal

Auburndale Middle and 
High School Report
by Mr. Steven VanWyhe, Principal

The school year has come to a close and it’s time 
to enjoy summer sun, but before we do we need to 
say a big THANK YOU to everyone at Auburndale 
Elementary School who made the 2022-23 school year a 
success! A school doesn’t happen because of individuals; 
it happens because of a team.  Thank you for keeping 
students home when showing symptoms or ill, and thank 
you for helping us get back to a normal school year.  
THANK YOU ALL! 

We wish our retirees (Ms. Sturzl, Mr. Yohn, and Mrs. 
Spencer) all the best and thank them for being part of our 
family at AES! We also welcome new staff in August to 
continue the amazing learning that occurs here daily.

The students learned a great deal and there was lots of 
positive growth both in academic knowledge and social 
development.  Our 4K students now know their upper 
and lower case letters, our K and 1 students are reading 
at or above grade level, and our 2-5 students have made 
huge strides in math, reading, and writing too.  As a 
school, we look to continue our tradition of exceeding 
expectations.  We also talked a lot about showing good 
character and being the best we can be.  Through hard 
work and perseverance so much has been accomplished.

As we close the doors on another year, a summer awaits 
that is full of fun and learning.  Keep reading, keep 
writing, and always ask questions to find out how and 
why. The building will be ready for new and exciting 
things as we open the doors next September and get 
ready for another adventure in learning and growing! 

May your summer be full of relaxation, fun, and good 
health!

Mr. Scharenbroch

As another school year comes to a close, we have much 
to be thankful for.  I would like to thank the Class of 2023 
for the imprint they have left on the school.  They have 
been great leaders for the underclassmen, and they will be 
missed.  We wish them the best of luck moving forward 
and look forward to the mark they will leave on the world.  

Thank you also to the teachers and staff of our district.  Our 
school would not be successful without your dedication to 
our school.  I am fortunate to work with you as we prepare 
our students for the future.  I also want to thank our recent 
retirees for their contributions over the past years.  Thank 
you to Mike Potter, Lori Haffenbredl, and Tracy Neve.  

This past year we spent time recognizing the positive 
achievements of our students.  Each month we recognized 
students of the month for demonstrating strong character.  
We also had our first annual middle school awards.  We 
look forward to continuing to build this positive culture in 
our school building.  

As we prepare for next year, I also want to thank the 
supportive families and community members of our 
district.  Your support helps us to educate the future 
generation.  I invite you to attend our community coffee 
events on the first and third Wednesday of each month 
during the school year.  Please come and join us and learn 
about our schools.

Auburndale Lions Club 
Donates to Special Needs Summer Camp

On May 22nd, the Auburndale Lions Club held a meeting 
to discuss donating funds to a Special Needs Summer 
Camp located in Bay Cliff, MI.  The members donated 
more than half of the cost to cover the registration 
expenses for Pella Jinsky to attend the Bay Cliff Health 
Camp in Michigan.  The Jinsky family is very grateful 
for the Lions Club to help fund the summer camp for 
Pella which she will be at camp from June 17th until 
August 5th a total of 7 weeks.  Pella will continue 
working on OT, PT and Speech Therapy along with 
outdoor activities.  During the 7 weeks Pella will not be 
able to contact her parents nor can we visit the camp.  
The camp encourages family and friends to send cards, 
letters, pictures or care packages to Pella Jinsky. 

Below is the address for the camp if anyone would like 
to send a little note or hello to Pella.

Bay Cliff Health Camp 
C/O Pella Jinsky
N 4175 Bay Cliff Drive
Big Bay, MI 49808

Wisconsin Youth 
Apprenticeship Completers
Congratulations to this years Seniors who completed 
the Wisconsin Youth Apprenticeship Program:

Name      Apprenticeship   Employer
James Boushon     Manufacturing  Bill’s Service Center
Conner Brandl     Agriculuture  Gotz’s Century Dairy
Ian Brown     Agriculuture  Tree-Hayven Holsteins
Ian Grosskopf     Hospitality & Tourism Cenex/Provision Partners
Hannah Jantz     Marketing  Menards
Jase Katzenberger    Transportation  Earth, Inc.
Laina Marcott     Marketing  Menards
Gage Morrow     Agriculture  Kolo Cranberry
Kyrsten Richardson  Agriculture  Holtz Ridge Farms
Trayvin Schill     Finance  Sentry Insurance
Connor Spindler     Agriculture  Kolbeck Farms
Reid Tilberg     Marketing  Menards

Boys Basketball
        
The varsity boys basketball team completed their season with 
a 24-4 record.  The boys finished in 3rd place in the Marawood 
South Conference.  We won our own holiday tournament 
with an exciting 46-42 win over Weyauwega-Fremont in the 
championship game.  We entered the playoffs as the number 
two seed behind Marathon.  We defeated Princeton/Green 
Lake 74-23 in the regional semi-final.  Weyauwega-Fremont 
came to the Tim Anderson Gym for the regional championship 
game, and our boys came out on top 64-48.  We traveled to 
Marshfield for the sectional semi-final game with Marathon.  
Marathon had beaten us twice during the regular season.  The 
boys overcame an eleven point half-time deficit to win 55-47.  
The sectional final was played at Appleton East High School 
v. St. Mary Catholic(Neenah).  We played a great game, but 
came up short, losing 75-70.  

We had several players recognized for Marawood South All-
Conference honors. Alex Willfahrt was voted to the 1st Team 
unanimously. Lucas Yeske and Caden Weinfurter were voted 
2nd Team All-Conference.  Mason White Eagle and Evan 
Scholl were named Honorable Mention.  Trayton Weber was 
also named to the All-Defensive Team.  Alex was also named 
Honorable Mention All-State for Division 4 by the WBCA.

We also had several players enter our list of all time records.  
Alex finished his career as the 11th all-time leading scorer 
with 940 points, 16th in rebounding with 332 rebounds, 9th 
in assists with 215, 6th in blocks with 66, and 10th in three 
pointers made with 87.  Mason White Eagle finished 28th in 
career points with 597.  Lucas ended in 29th for points with 
587 and 9th in three pointers made at 90.  Caden finished his 
junior year with 116 total three pointers made and currently 
sits in 7th all time.

Members of our program include the following: 
Seniors: Alex Willfahrt, Ian Brown, Lucas Yeske, Trayton 
Weber, Mason White Eagle, Timothy Schmitt, Mason Rachu
Juniors: Caden Weinfurter, Evan Scholl, Kaden Anderson, 
Aden Cherney, Mason Meissner, Nicholas Steines, Berkley 
Katzner, Emmett Niemann 
Sophomores: Blake Raab, Ayden Raab, Thomas Aue, James 
Norby, Keegan Empey 
Freshmen: Julian Anderson, Trevin Seevers, Hunter 
Richardson, Jay Kearns, Curtis Hartwig, Peyton Weinfurter, 
Josh Lundgren
       
The JV team finished with a 16-5 record and the JV2 
finished 15-1.  Coach Klawitter and Coach VanSchoick did 
an outstanding job with our underclassmen.  Both teams 
improved a lot as the season went on.  I’d also like to thank 
Coach Gehrke for everything he did for our team this past 
season.  I’d like to thank all of the players, especially the 
seniors for all their hard work and dedication.  We would like 
to thank all the people who supported our teams throughout 
the season.  It means a great deal to us to have such great fans 
throughout the season.  The big crowds at the playoff games 
were great to see again.  Go Eagles!

Coach Weinfurter



Strategic Plan Update
It has been approximately three months since the last District 
Mirror so as was promised with the adoption of the Strategic 
Plan in November of last year, here is the current status on 
items identified and addressed since then.

● All staff and students were provided a culture survey 
to complete that asked questions and gathered 
information regarding learning/teaching styles, 
activities, courses, and asked to identify strengths and 
weaknesses of our current educational programming 
in Auburndale.  The information was then tabulated 
and shared with administration and the committee 
to build appropriate plans moving forward for 
next year to reinforce the positive and productive 
ideas expressed while developing strategies and 
implementing changes to address concerns and 
weaknesses identified.  We, the administration, are 
currently working on such plans.

● With the wrap up of the school year and subsequent 
loss of employees due to retirement, transfers, 
switching districts, or leaving education all together, 
exit interviews are being conducted as a means 
of gathering information regarding what those 
employees leaving feel are strengths and weaknesses 
of our educational system.  This is being done 
through direct interviews or email questionnaires.

● Evaluations were completed on over twenty-five staff 
members this year as required by the district and state 
approved evaluation plan.  Another twenty-five will 
be evaluated again next year using the same Effective 
Educator framework in place.

● We currently have every teaching position filled but 
am hesitant to say that everyone will stay in place 
as it is common for movement to occur in June, 
not so common in July, and rare in August.  We 
are fortunate to have a small town district located 
so close to larger areas where we can draw new 
teaching candidates in.  As jobs open, they will be 
posted on the schools webpage, WECAN website, 
and Facebook.  This includes any certified and non-
certified teaching positions.

● I am excited to report that the work done this year in 
identifying learning targets and outcomes in courses 
this year has lead us into next year and the ability 
to identify within our courses, what state learning 
standards are or are not being met, where they are 
being taught, how they are being taught, tested, and 
more importantly, allows us to identify gaps that may 
exist regarding standards and expectations that may 
be missed.  This will be a major emphasis moving 
into next year, especially in grades 6-12.

● We will be having a community forum with the 
School Board near the end of July.  The purpose 
of the forum is to provide an opportunity for the 
community to share viewpoints, ideas, concerns, and 
other information they view as important for board 
members to know.  As a reminder, the forum will be 
an opportunity to discuss items with the school board 

but no actions will be taken on any items brought 
forward at the meeting.  

● We are continuing the weight room and cardio room 
access over the summer months.  The weight room 
is open 5:30-7:30 am and from 6:00-8:00 pm. Please 
remember that you have to sign a waiver form with 
the office prior to using the facility.  The cardio room 
is open at any time and requires a key fob in order to 
access.  The fob can be acquired by contacting the 
high school office during working hours.

● This spring, our new meat processing room was 
used to host a meat cutting and butchery course 
through MSTC for members of our community and 
those surrounding it who enrolled for the course 
through the technical college.  It was well attended 
and provided an opportunity for participants to learn 
about meat cuts, butchering, and the industry as a 
whole.  We are hoping to expand additional learning 
opportunities through a partnership with MSTC to 
offer courses in our automotive, woods, and family 
consumer education areas as well.  As they become 
available, we will let you know.

● Be on the lookout for some aesthetically pleasing 
upgrades to the buildings and grounds this summer.  
Signs and lettering on the buildings will be painted, 
the landscaping and fencing around the high school 
athletic fields should be completed, and we are 
placing a flag pole at the school forest thanks to a 
generous donation.  

That is all for now, we look forward to seeing and speaking to 
you again when school resumes in September!

Veterans Duck Trip
by Mrs. Tracy Neve

I had the opportunity to visit with the Auburndale 
Community Leadership Class to learn more about the 
Veterans Duck trip. The purpose of the Community 
Leadership class is to build citizenship and service 
learning within our school, community, and society. 
Students identify needs within our community and then 
organize and coordinate solutions to those needs. Each 
month of the course they organize as many as three 
activities in addition to organizing projects - like the 
Veterans Duck trip. 

Here’s what I learned about the story behind the Veterans 
Duck Trip.  The Community Leadership Class invited 
a manager of the original Wisconsin Ducks to talk with 
the class. The students learned about the role the Ducks 
in Wisconsin during peacetime, specifically the role 
they played during floods. As the students listened, they 
became excited about incorporating the Ducks into one 
of their projects. With the help of their teachers at the 
time,  Joren Anderson and Mark Cournoyer, the students 
sponsored the first Veterans Duck Trip in the fall of 
2018. Each year the number of veterans recognized has 
grown from 27 in 2018 to 61 this year. 

There is a lot happening behind the scenes to prepare for 
the trip each year. Students in 4K-12th grade create mail 
for the mail call for the Veterans; students are making 
banners honoring the veterans; the band is practicing 
patriotic songs; the Community Leadership Class is 
fundraising to cover the costs of transportation, the 
duck rides, t-shirts that each veteran is given, lunch and 
any other activities for the day. Each year Mrs. Joren 
Anderson is trying to find something new to add - this 
year she was able to add the shooting of the Howitzer 
as part of the send off for the veterans. What are her 
plans for the next Veterans Duck Trip? We don’t know, 
but look forward to it! If you have any ideas or know of 
any veterans that might enjoy attending this trip, contact 
Mrs. Anderson and the Community Leadership Class at 
janderson@aubschools.com or 715-652-2115.

Reality Store Trip

The eighth-grade students took an impactful educational 
journey at UWSP-Marshfield attending the Reality 
Store! This engaging program offered them an 
immersive financial learning experience, fostering 
practical skills for life. Thanks to the sponsors of the 
event, MACCI and area businesses, students were able 
to learn the impact of real-life budgeting. This budgeting 
simulation had our students working with monthly 
necessities such as housing, utilities, transportation, 
groceries, insurance, childcare, and even cell phone 
plans. Auburndale students were required to deposit a 
certain percentage of earnings into a savings account 
and a retirement fund. During the event some students 
received a chance factor that aided or dwindled their net 
monthly income such as paying for a new prescription, 
getting an oil change, having an emergency medical 
visit expense, receiving a birthday cash gift, or receiving 
an employee of the month bonus. Overall, through this 
interactive simulation, the students were faced with 
reality and gained insights into budgeting, expenses, and 
informed decision-making. They learned the value of 
saving, setting goals, and making responsible choices for 
financial well-being. 



Middle School Math League

The middle school math league competition was held 
at Edgar High School this year and consisted of 152 
individuals from 14 different schools.  Participants 
competed individually and in teams of four within the 
following categories: fractions, decimals, percents, 
algebra, geometry, as well as individual and group 
problem solving.  Participants were also mixed with 
individuals from other schools and competed in a STEM 
event.  Daelynn Blomberg placed 9th individually, 
earning herself a medal.  One team, consisting of 
Kara Heeg, Alivia Wolf, Alana Steines, and Daelynn 
Blomberg, placed 8th as a group.  Other participants 
included Jacob Wolf, Sawyer Malsin, Mark Norby, and 
Ryan Gonzalez. Congratulations!

Auburndale 8th Grade Girls 
Basketball

The Auburndale 8th grade girls traveling basketball 
team competed in the Wisconsin State Invitational 
Championship Tournament hosted by Stevens Point on 
April 1 and 2, 2023.  

Auburndale went 6-1 finishing 2nd out of 15 teams in 
their Division 4/5 field. In pool play, Auburndale went 
undefeated and beat St. Mary Catholic 41-31, New 
Auburn 47-16, Poynette 40-21, and Crandon 42-19. 
On Sunday, Auburndale was charged up and defeated 
Bangor 42-14.  Game 2 on the day the girls played a 
quick and sharp shooting Mineral Point Team.  Through 
balanced scoring and outstanding defense, the girls 
pulled out an impressive 39-28 point win. This victory 
allowed the girls to face Laconia in the Championship 
game.  Auburndale fell short losing to Laconia 41-51 and 
securing the silver medal. 

The team consists of Addison Plemon, Miah Faulkner, 
Gracie Hasenohrl, Lanie Richardson, Morgan Griesbach, 
Jalynn Scherr, Alivia Wolf, Breleigh Grimm, Lily 
Bellanti, Chesney Nagel, Rose Hasenohrl, Myah 
Katzenberger and was coached by Carry Bellanti and 
Josh Nagel.  Myah Katzenberger and Breleigh Grimm 
made the All-Tournament Team. Congratulations on an 
amazing season!

Band Solo and Ensemble 2023 
Results
Class A 1st* Advancing to State 
Solos: 
Jayden Schmitt-flute
Kimberly Lundgren-clarinet 
Jazz Ensemble: Kimmie Lundgren, James Norby, 
Keegan Empey, Ben Willfahrt, Tanner Wargowsky, 
Sawyer Cherney, Sophie Chase, Mikayla Boyer, Savannah 
Grosskopf, Mallorie Plawman, Corbin Haemer, Adam 
Kundinger, Sonya Merritt, Robyn Gonzalez, Brody 
Braunsky, Reilley Crowe, Mason White Eagle, Hope 
Schulte, Molly Jewell, Hailey Reshel

Class A 1st
Solos: Adam Kundinger, Mikayla Boyer 
Duets: Sonya Merritt & Brody Braunsky; Lilly Hasenohrl 
& Jayden Schmitt; Molly Jewell & Hailey Reshel 
Brass Ensemble: Mason White Eagle, Mikayla Boyer, 
Molly Jewell, Hailey Reshel, Isaac Pleet, Hope Schulte, 
Rachel Pankratz, Sonya Merritt, Adam Kundinger, 
Benjamin Willfahrt, Gannon Sweeney, Isaac Pleet, 
Dominic Vine, Ayden Wargowsky, Robyn Gonzalez, 
Reilley Crowe, Brody Braunsky 
Woodwind Ensemble: Jayden Schmitt, Lilly Hasenohrl, 
Makayla Mauer, Ashley Bravener, Lili Grube, Kimberly 
Lundgren, Denver Korslin, Chloe Howey, Alexandra 
Frischman, Corbin Haemer, Jayden Dallman, Mikayla 
Boyer, Savannah Grosskopf,  Mady Van Asten, Emma 
Whitehead, Abby Post, Rylee Graf, Aether Gonzalez, 
Sammie Kadrlik, Jay Kearns, Mallorie Plawman, 
Mackenzie Votava, Kennedy Crane 
Class A 2nd
Solos: Corbin Haemer, Kimmie Lundgren (piano), Lilly 
Hasenohrl, Rykker Rademan, Ashley Bravener
Percussion Ensemble: Adam Kundinger, Kimmie 
Lundgren, Sawyer Cherney, Josh Lundgren, Sophie 
Chase, Rykker Rademan, James Norby, Allis Teska, 
Joey Holbrook, Lydia Johnson, Phil Salzwedel, Isaac 
Linzmeier, Tanner Wargowsky, Keegan Empey
Flute Choir: Jayden Schmitt, Lilly Hasenohrl, Makayla 
Mauer, Lili Grube, Nikita Pilz, Mady Van Asten, Emma 
Whitehead, Abby Post 

Class B 1st
Solos: Alivia Wolf, Carter Grassl, Isaac Linzmeier (piano) 
Duets: Alayna Richardson & Gracie Hasenohrl 

Class B 2nd
Solos:  Ryan Gonzalez, Lilyanna Harless, Emma 
Whitehead 
Clarinet Choir: Kimmie Lundgren, Alex Frischman, 
Aether Gonzalez, Kennedy Crane, Mackenzie Votava, 
Chloe Howey, Sammie Kadrlik, Rylee Graf 

Class C 1st
Solos: Alana Cherney, Ainsley Halverson, Kylee Melby, 
Emily Lundgren, Carter Grassl (piano), Abi Schmidt 
(piano), Ella Weichelt
Duets: Ainsley Halverson & Ella Weichelt; Aubrey 
Richardson & Ella Kumm; Abi Schmidt & Amelia Meidl 
Trios: Alayan Richardson, Gracie Hasenohrl, Ryan 
Gonzalez
Quartets: Cristal Martinez, Sunny Dorshorst, Emily 
Lundgren, Alana Cherney 
Quintets: Alayna Richardson, Rose Hasenohrl, Gracie 
Hasenohrl, Grace Schulte, Jaxon Grube
Percussion Ensemble: Ray Teska, Mason Willfahrt, Jacob 
Kaiser, Damanick Zenner, Rumor Rademan 
6th Grade Brass Ensemble: Alana Cherney, Emily 
Lundgren, Cristal Martinez, Sunny Dorshorst, Drezden 
Baird, Chase Zimmerman, Thomas Gresziak, Emma 
Budtke, Waylon Budtke, Tom Krings, Zayden Drallmeier, 
Jacob Wolf 
7/8th Grade Brass Ensemble: Carter Grassl, Rose 
Hasenohrl, Adeline Schmitt, Mark Norby, Jaxon 
Braunsky, Tyden Dorshorst, AJ Hasenohrl, Will Martinez, 
Alana Steines, Grace Schulte, Jaxon Grube, Alivia Wolf, 
Logan Dallman, Austin Hilgart, Calvin Kaiser, Gavin 
Genett, Seni Baltus 
6th Grade Woodwind Ensemble: Kylee Melby, Lux 
Grassel, Aubrey Richardson, Zahra Haemer, Lilly 
Post, Ella Kumm, Abi Schmidt, Amelia Meidl, Isaac 
Aschenbrenner, Landon Walter, Cloey Bell, Cora 
Meddaugh, Steffen Back, Ben Martin, Abby Boyer, 
Ainsley Halverson, Ella Weichelt 

Class C 2nd 
Solos: Cooper Meddaugh, Jaxon Braunsky
Duets: Isaac Aschenbrenner & Landon Walter; Ray Teska 
& Will Akins
Trios: Jaxon Grube, Alana Steines, Grace Schulte
Quartet: Nora Teska, Lakota Nemec, Ella Lang, Lilyanna 
Harless 
Percussion Ensemble: Riley Peterson, Cooper Meddaugh, 
Wyatt Pavlik, Russ Teska, Kyle Bohman, Adam Wechorek 
6th Percussion Ensemble: Treyton Becker, Dillon 
Hardesty, Addi Reed, Adyn Reno, Alex Morales, Owen 
Kieliszewski,  Payden Parker 
7/8th Grade Woodwind Ensemble: Nora Teska, Lakota 
Nemec, Ella Lang, Lilyanna Harless, Presley Votava, Will 
Akins, Amelia Pleet, Kara Heeg, Ryan Gonzalez, Alayana 
Richardson, Gracie Hasenohrl 

State Solo and Ensemble at 
UWSP 

The following students performed at state solo 
and ensemble and received a second-place rating: 
Keegan Empey-vocal solo; Jayden Schmitt-flute 
solo; Jazz Ensemble: Kimmie Lundgren, James 
Norby, Keegan Empey, Ben Willfahrt, Tanner 
Wargowsky, Sawyer Cherney, Sophie Chase, 
Mikayla Boyer, Savannah Grosskopf, Mallorie 
Plawman, Corbin Haemer, Adam Kundinger, Sonya 
Merritt, Robyn Gonzalez, Brody Braunsky, Mason 
White Eagle, Hope Schulte, Molly Jewell, Hailey 
Reshel.

The following students received a first-place rating: 
Mikayla Boyer-vocal solo; Kimberly Lundgren-
clarinet solo. 



Choir Solo and Ensemble 
2023 Results

Class A:
1st * Advancing to State:
Solo - Mikayla Boyer
Solo - Keegan Empey
2nd:
Tenor/Bass Ensemble: Adam Kundinger, Keegan Empey, 
Ryder Cherney, Sawyer Cherney, Brayden Haffenbredl, 
Joey Holbrook, James Norby, Brody Braunsky

Class B:
1st:
Solo - Sophie Chase
Soprano/Alto Ensemble: Destiney Blank, Mikayla 
Boyer, Sophie Chase, Jayden Dallman, Jocelyn 
Doescher, Shea Fabisiak, Alex Frischman, Aether 
Gonzalez, Savannah Grosskopf, Chloe Howey, Sam 
Kadrlik, Denver Korslin, Mallorie Plawman, Rykker 
Rademan, Emily Reshel, Emma Whitehead
2nd:
Mixed ensemble: Rykker Rademan, Jayden Dallman, 
Emily Reshel, Aether Gonzalez, Mallorie Plawman
Duet: Adam Kundinger, Sophie Chase

Class C:
1st:
Mixed Ensemble, Middle School: Rose Hasenohrl, 
Gracie Hasenohrl, Shadynn Kloos, AJ Hasenohrl, Wyatt 
Pavlik
2nd:
Mixed Ensemble, Middle School: Audrey Brown, Kylie 
Kearns, Leila Kumm, Ashlyn Homb

State Results
Mikayla Boyer, solo - 1st
Keegan Empey, Solo- 2nd

Beyond the Notes Music 
Festival
Kalahari Resorts Wisconsin Dells

The 7&8th Grade Band performed at the Beyond the 
Notes Music Festival at the Kalahari Resort. Students 
got to enjoy the parks, listen to other groups perform, 
perform three pieces of music, and receive a clinic from 
an adjudicator. 

Large Group Contest 

The 7&8th grade band and the High School Band 
performed at large group contest in Edgar this spring.  
The middle school band was awarded a second and the 
high school band received a first! 

Jazz Fest at UWSP 

The high school jazz band performed at the UWSP 
Jazz Fest in February. Students performed for judges 
and received clinics by professional musicians on their 
instrument. Outstanding soloist awards were awarded to 
Mason White Eagle and Corbin Haemer. 
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The 7&8th Grade Band performed at the Beyond the 
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instrument. Outstanding soloist awards were awarded to 
Mason White Eagle and Corbin Haemer. 



Middle School Math League

The middle school math league competition was held 
at Edgar High School this year and consisted of 152 
individuals from 14 different schools.  Participants 
competed individually and in teams of four within the 
following categories: fractions, decimals, percents, 
algebra, geometry, as well as individual and group 
problem solving.  Participants were also mixed with 
individuals from other schools and competed in a STEM 
event.  Daelynn Blomberg placed 9th individually, 
earning herself a medal.  One team, consisting of 
Kara Heeg, Alivia Wolf, Alana Steines, and Daelynn 
Blomberg, placed 8th as a group.  Other participants 
included Jacob Wolf, Sawyer Malsin, Mark Norby, and 
Ryan Gonzalez. Congratulations!

Auburndale 8th Grade Girls 
Basketball

The Auburndale 8th grade girls traveling basketball 
team competed in the Wisconsin State Invitational 
Championship Tournament hosted by Stevens Point on 
April 1 and 2, 2023.  

Auburndale went 6-1 finishing 2nd out of 15 teams in 
their Division 4/5 field. In pool play, Auburndale went 
undefeated and beat St. Mary Catholic 41-31, New 
Auburn 47-16, Poynette 40-21, and Crandon 42-19. 
On Sunday, Auburndale was charged up and defeated 
Bangor 42-14.  Game 2 on the day the girls played a 
quick and sharp shooting Mineral Point Team.  Through 
balanced scoring and outstanding defense, the girls 
pulled out an impressive 39-28 point win. This victory 
allowed the girls to face Laconia in the Championship 
game.  Auburndale fell short losing to Laconia 41-51 and 
securing the silver medal. 

The team consists of Addison Plemon, Miah Faulkner, 
Gracie Hasenohrl, Lanie Richardson, Morgan Griesbach, 
Jalynn Scherr, Alivia Wolf, Breleigh Grimm, Lily 
Bellanti, Chesney Nagel, Rose Hasenohrl, Myah 
Katzenberger and was coached by Carry Bellanti and 
Josh Nagel.  Myah Katzenberger and Breleigh Grimm 
made the All-Tournament Team. Congratulations on an 
amazing season!

Band Solo and Ensemble 2023 
Results
Class A 1st* Advancing to State 
Solos: 
Jayden Schmitt-flute
Kimberly Lundgren-clarinet 
Jazz Ensemble: Kimmie Lundgren, James Norby, 
Keegan Empey, Ben Willfahrt, Tanner Wargowsky, 
Sawyer Cherney, Sophie Chase, Mikayla Boyer, Savannah 
Grosskopf, Mallorie Plawman, Corbin Haemer, Adam 
Kundinger, Sonya Merritt, Robyn Gonzalez, Brody 
Braunsky, Reilley Crowe, Mason White Eagle, Hope 
Schulte, Molly Jewell, Hailey Reshel

Class A 1st
Solos: Adam Kundinger, Mikayla Boyer 
Duets: Sonya Merritt & Brody Braunsky; Lilly Hasenohrl 
& Jayden Schmitt; Molly Jewell & Hailey Reshel 
Brass Ensemble: Mason White Eagle, Mikayla Boyer, 
Molly Jewell, Hailey Reshel, Isaac Pleet, Hope Schulte, 
Rachel Pankratz, Sonya Merritt, Adam Kundinger, 
Benjamin Willfahrt, Gannon Sweeney, Isaac Pleet, 
Dominic Vine, Ayden Wargowsky, Robyn Gonzalez, 
Reilley Crowe, Brody Braunsky 
Woodwind Ensemble: Jayden Schmitt, Lilly Hasenohrl, 
Makayla Mauer, Ashley Bravener, Lili Grube, Kimberly 
Lundgren, Denver Korslin, Chloe Howey, Alexandra 
Frischman, Corbin Haemer, Jayden Dallman, Mikayla 
Boyer, Savannah Grosskopf,  Mady Van Asten, Emma 
Whitehead, Abby Post, Rylee Graf, Aether Gonzalez, 
Sammie Kadrlik, Jay Kearns, Mallorie Plawman, 
Mackenzie Votava, Kennedy Crane 
Class A 2nd
Solos: Corbin Haemer, Kimmie Lundgren (piano), Lilly 
Hasenohrl, Rykker Rademan, Ashley Bravener
Percussion Ensemble: Adam Kundinger, Kimmie 
Lundgren, Sawyer Cherney, Josh Lundgren, Sophie 
Chase, Rykker Rademan, James Norby, Allis Teska, 
Joey Holbrook, Lydia Johnson, Phil Salzwedel, Isaac 
Linzmeier, Tanner Wargowsky, Keegan Empey
Flute Choir: Jayden Schmitt, Lilly Hasenohrl, Makayla 
Mauer, Lili Grube, Nikita Pilz, Mady Van Asten, Emma 
Whitehead, Abby Post 

Class B 1st
Solos: Alivia Wolf, Carter Grassl, Isaac Linzmeier (piano) 
Duets: Alayna Richardson & Gracie Hasenohrl 

Class B 2nd
Solos:  Ryan Gonzalez, Lilyanna Harless, Emma 
Whitehead 
Clarinet Choir: Kimmie Lundgren, Alex Frischman, 
Aether Gonzalez, Kennedy Crane, Mackenzie Votava, 
Chloe Howey, Sammie Kadrlik, Rylee Graf 

Class C 1st
Solos: Alana Cherney, Ainsley Halverson, Kylee Melby, 
Emily Lundgren, Carter Grassl (piano), Abi Schmidt 
(piano), Ella Weichelt
Duets: Ainsley Halverson & Ella Weichelt; Aubrey 
Richardson & Ella Kumm; Abi Schmidt & Amelia Meidl 
Trios: Alayan Richardson, Gracie Hasenohrl, Ryan 
Gonzalez
Quartets: Cristal Martinez, Sunny Dorshorst, Emily 
Lundgren, Alana Cherney 
Quintets: Alayna Richardson, Rose Hasenohrl, Gracie 
Hasenohrl, Grace Schulte, Jaxon Grube
Percussion Ensemble: Ray Teska, Mason Willfahrt, Jacob 
Kaiser, Damanick Zenner, Rumor Rademan 
6th Grade Brass Ensemble: Alana Cherney, Emily 
Lundgren, Cristal Martinez, Sunny Dorshorst, Drezden 
Baird, Chase Zimmerman, Thomas Gresziak, Emma 
Budtke, Waylon Budtke, Tom Krings, Zayden Drallmeier, 
Jacob Wolf 
7/8th Grade Brass Ensemble: Carter Grassl, Rose 
Hasenohrl, Adeline Schmitt, Mark Norby, Jaxon 
Braunsky, Tyden Dorshorst, AJ Hasenohrl, Will Martinez, 
Alana Steines, Grace Schulte, Jaxon Grube, Alivia Wolf, 
Logan Dallman, Austin Hilgart, Calvin Kaiser, Gavin 
Genett, Seni Baltus 
6th Grade Woodwind Ensemble: Kylee Melby, Lux 
Grassel, Aubrey Richardson, Zahra Haemer, Lilly 
Post, Ella Kumm, Abi Schmidt, Amelia Meidl, Isaac 
Aschenbrenner, Landon Walter, Cloey Bell, Cora 
Meddaugh, Steffen Back, Ben Martin, Abby Boyer, 
Ainsley Halverson, Ella Weichelt 

Class C 2nd 
Solos: Cooper Meddaugh, Jaxon Braunsky
Duets: Isaac Aschenbrenner & Landon Walter; Ray Teska 
& Will Akins
Trios: Jaxon Grube, Alana Steines, Grace Schulte
Quartet: Nora Teska, Lakota Nemec, Ella Lang, Lilyanna 
Harless 
Percussion Ensemble: Riley Peterson, Cooper Meddaugh, 
Wyatt Pavlik, Russ Teska, Kyle Bohman, Adam Wechorek 
6th Percussion Ensemble: Treyton Becker, Dillon 
Hardesty, Addi Reed, Adyn Reno, Alex Morales, Owen 
Kieliszewski,  Payden Parker 
7/8th Grade Woodwind Ensemble: Nora Teska, Lakota 
Nemec, Ella Lang, Lilyanna Harless, Presley Votava, Will 
Akins, Amelia Pleet, Kara Heeg, Ryan Gonzalez, Alayana 
Richardson, Gracie Hasenohrl 

State Solo and Ensemble at 
UWSP 

The following students performed at state solo 
and ensemble and received a second-place rating: 
Keegan Empey-vocal solo; Jayden Schmitt-flute 
solo; Jazz Ensemble: Kimmie Lundgren, James 
Norby, Keegan Empey, Ben Willfahrt, Tanner 
Wargowsky, Sawyer Cherney, Sophie Chase, 
Mikayla Boyer, Savannah Grosskopf, Mallorie 
Plawman, Corbin Haemer, Adam Kundinger, Sonya 
Merritt, Robyn Gonzalez, Brody Braunsky, Mason 
White Eagle, Hope Schulte, Molly Jewell, Hailey 
Reshel.

The following students received a first-place rating: 
Mikayla Boyer-vocal solo; Kimberly Lundgren-
clarinet solo. 



Strategic Plan Update
It has been approximately three months since the last District 
Mirror so as was promised with the adoption of the Strategic 
Plan in November of last year, here is the current status on 
items identified and addressed since then.

● All staff and students were provided a culture survey 
to complete that asked questions and gathered 
information regarding learning/teaching styles, 
activities, courses, and asked to identify strengths and 
weaknesses of our current educational programming 
in Auburndale.  The information was then tabulated 
and shared with administration and the committee 
to build appropriate plans moving forward for 
next year to reinforce the positive and productive 
ideas expressed while developing strategies and 
implementing changes to address concerns and 
weaknesses identified.  We, the administration, are 
currently working on such plans.

● With the wrap up of the school year and subsequent 
loss of employees due to retirement, transfers, 
switching districts, or leaving education all together, 
exit interviews are being conducted as a means 
of gathering information regarding what those 
employees leaving feel are strengths and weaknesses 
of our educational system.  This is being done 
through direct interviews or email questionnaires.

● Evaluations were completed on over twenty-five staff 
members this year as required by the district and state 
approved evaluation plan.  Another twenty-five will 
be evaluated again next year using the same Effective 
Educator framework in place.

● We currently have every teaching position filled but 
am hesitant to say that everyone will stay in place 
as it is common for movement to occur in June, 
not so common in July, and rare in August.  We 
are fortunate to have a small town district located 
so close to larger areas where we can draw new 
teaching candidates in.  As jobs open, they will be 
posted on the schools webpage, WECAN website, 
and Facebook.  This includes any certified and non-
certified teaching positions.

● I am excited to report that the work done this year in 
identifying learning targets and outcomes in courses 
this year has lead us into next year and the ability 
to identify within our courses, what state learning 
standards are or are not being met, where they are 
being taught, how they are being taught, tested, and 
more importantly, allows us to identify gaps that may 
exist regarding standards and expectations that may 
be missed.  This will be a major emphasis moving 
into next year, especially in grades 6-12.

● We will be having a community forum with the 
School Board near the end of July.  The purpose 
of the forum is to provide an opportunity for the 
community to share viewpoints, ideas, concerns, and 
other information they view as important for board 
members to know.  As a reminder, the forum will be 
an opportunity to discuss items with the school board 

but no actions will be taken on any items brought 
forward at the meeting.  

● We are continuing the weight room and cardio room 
access over the summer months.  The weight room 
is open 5:30-7:30 am and from 6:00-8:00 pm. Please 
remember that you have to sign a waiver form with 
the office prior to using the facility.  The cardio room 
is open at any time and requires a key fob in order to 
access.  The fob can be acquired by contacting the 
high school office during working hours.

● This spring, our new meat processing room was 
used to host a meat cutting and butchery course 
through MSTC for members of our community and 
those surrounding it who enrolled for the course 
through the technical college.  It was well attended 
and provided an opportunity for participants to learn 
about meat cuts, butchering, and the industry as a 
whole.  We are hoping to expand additional learning 
opportunities through a partnership with MSTC to 
offer courses in our automotive, woods, and family 
consumer education areas as well.  As they become 
available, we will let you know.

● Be on the lookout for some aesthetically pleasing 
upgrades to the buildings and grounds this summer.  
Signs and lettering on the buildings will be painted, 
the landscaping and fencing around the high school 
athletic fields should be completed, and we are 
placing a flag pole at the school forest thanks to a 
generous donation.  

That is all for now, we look forward to seeing and speaking to 
you again when school resumes in September!

Veterans Duck Trip
by Mrs. Tracy Neve

I had the opportunity to visit with the Auburndale 
Community Leadership Class to learn more about the 
Veterans Duck trip. The purpose of the Community 
Leadership class is to build citizenship and service 
learning within our school, community, and society. 
Students identify needs within our community and then 
organize and coordinate solutions to those needs. Each 
month of the course they organize as many as three 
activities in addition to organizing projects - like the 
Veterans Duck trip. 

Here’s what I learned about the story behind the Veterans 
Duck Trip.  The Community Leadership Class invited 
a manager of the original Wisconsin Ducks to talk with 
the class. The students learned about the role the Ducks 
in Wisconsin during peacetime, specifically the role 
they played during floods. As the students listened, they 
became excited about incorporating the Ducks into one 
of their projects. With the help of their teachers at the 
time,  Joren Anderson and Mark Cournoyer, the students 
sponsored the first Veterans Duck Trip in the fall of 
2018. Each year the number of veterans recognized has 
grown from 27 in 2018 to 61 this year. 

There is a lot happening behind the scenes to prepare for 
the trip each year. Students in 4K-12th grade create mail 
for the mail call for the Veterans; students are making 
banners honoring the veterans; the band is practicing 
patriotic songs; the Community Leadership Class is 
fundraising to cover the costs of transportation, the 
duck rides, t-shirts that each veteran is given, lunch and 
any other activities for the day. Each year Mrs. Joren 
Anderson is trying to find something new to add - this 
year she was able to add the shooting of the Howitzer 
as part of the send off for the veterans. What are her 
plans for the next Veterans Duck Trip? We don’t know, 
but look forward to it! If you have any ideas or know of 
any veterans that might enjoy attending this trip, contact 
Mrs. Anderson and the Community Leadership Class at 
janderson@aubschools.com or 715-652-2115.

Reality Store Trip

The eighth-grade students took an impactful educational 
journey at UWSP-Marshfield attending the Reality 
Store! This engaging program offered them an 
immersive financial learning experience, fostering 
practical skills for life. Thanks to the sponsors of the 
event, MACCI and area businesses, students were able 
to learn the impact of real-life budgeting. This budgeting 
simulation had our students working with monthly 
necessities such as housing, utilities, transportation, 
groceries, insurance, childcare, and even cell phone 
plans. Auburndale students were required to deposit a 
certain percentage of earnings into a savings account 
and a retirement fund. During the event some students 
received a chance factor that aided or dwindled their net 
monthly income such as paying for a new prescription, 
getting an oil change, having an emergency medical 
visit expense, receiving a birthday cash gift, or receiving 
an employee of the month bonus. Overall, through this 
interactive simulation, the students were faced with 
reality and gained insights into budgeting, expenses, and 
informed decision-making. They learned the value of 
saving, setting goals, and making responsible choices for 
financial well-being. 



Elementary School Report 
by Mr. Andy Scharenbroch, Principal

Auburndale Middle and 
High School Report
by Mr. Steven VanWyhe, Principal

The school year has come to a close and it’s time 
to enjoy summer sun, but before we do we need to 
say a big THANK YOU to everyone at Auburndale 
Elementary School who made the 2022-23 school year a 
success! A school doesn’t happen because of individuals; 
it happens because of a team.  Thank you for keeping 
students home when showing symptoms or ill, and thank 
you for helping us get back to a normal school year.  
THANK YOU ALL! 

We wish our retirees (Ms. Sturzl, Mr. Yohn, and Mrs. 
Spencer) all the best and thank them for being part of our 
family at AES! We also welcome new staff in August to 
continue the amazing learning that occurs here daily.

The students learned a great deal and there was lots of 
positive growth both in academic knowledge and social 
development.  Our 4K students now know their upper 
and lower case letters, our K and 1 students are reading 
at or above grade level, and our 2-5 students have made 
huge strides in math, reading, and writing too.  As a 
school, we look to continue our tradition of exceeding 
expectations.  We also talked a lot about showing good 
character and being the best we can be.  Through hard 
work and perseverance so much has been accomplished.

As we close the doors on another year, a summer awaits 
that is full of fun and learning.  Keep reading, keep 
writing, and always ask questions to find out how and 
why. The building will be ready for new and exciting 
things as we open the doors next September and get 
ready for another adventure in learning and growing! 

May your summer be full of relaxation, fun, and good 
health!

Mr. Scharenbroch

As another school year comes to a close, we have much 
to be thankful for.  I would like to thank the Class of 2023 
for the imprint they have left on the school.  They have 
been great leaders for the underclassmen, and they will be 
missed.  We wish them the best of luck moving forward 
and look forward to the mark they will leave on the world.  

Thank you also to the teachers and staff of our district.  Our 
school would not be successful without your dedication to 
our school.  I am fortunate to work with you as we prepare 
our students for the future.  I also want to thank our recent 
retirees for their contributions over the past years.  Thank 
you to Mike Potter, Lori Haffenbredl, and Tracy Neve.  

This past year we spent time recognizing the positive 
achievements of our students.  Each month we recognized 
students of the month for demonstrating strong character.  
We also had our first annual middle school awards.  We 
look forward to continuing to build this positive culture in 
our school building.  

As we prepare for next year, I also want to thank the 
supportive families and community members of our 
district.  Your support helps us to educate the future 
generation.  I invite you to attend our community coffee 
events on the first and third Wednesday of each month 
during the school year.  Please come and join us and learn 
about our schools.

Auburndale Lions Club 
Donates to Special Needs Summer Camp

On May 22nd, the Auburndale Lions Club held a meeting 
to discuss donating funds to a Special Needs Summer 
Camp located in Bay Cliff, MI.  The members donated 
more than half of the cost to cover the registration 
expenses for Pella Jinsky to attend the Bay Cliff Health 
Camp in Michigan.  The Jinsky family is very grateful 
for the Lions Club to help fund the summer camp for 
Pella which she will be at camp from June 17th until 
August 5th a total of 7 weeks.  Pella will continue 
working on OT, PT and Speech Therapy along with 
outdoor activities.  During the 7 weeks Pella will not be 
able to contact her parents nor can we visit the camp.  
The camp encourages family and friends to send cards, 
letters, pictures or care packages to Pella Jinsky. 

Below is the address for the camp if anyone would like 
to send a little note or hello to Pella.

Bay Cliff Health Camp 
C/O Pella Jinsky
N 4175 Bay Cliff Drive
Big Bay, MI 49808

Wisconsin Youth 
Apprenticeship Completers
Congratulations to this years Seniors who completed 
the Wisconsin Youth Apprenticeship Program:

Name      Apprenticeship   Employer
James Boushon     Manufacturing  Bill’s Service Center
Conner Brandl     Agriculuture  Gotz’s Century Dairy
Ian Brown     Agriculuture  Tree-Hayven Holsteins
Ian Grosskopf     Hospitality & Tourism Cenex/Provision Partners
Hannah Jantz     Marketing  Menards
Jase Katzenberger    Transportation  Earth, Inc.
Laina Marcott     Marketing  Menards
Gage Morrow     Agriculture  Kolo Cranberry
Kyrsten Richardson  Agriculture  Holtz Ridge Farms
Trayvin Schill     Finance  Sentry Insurance
Connor Spindler     Agriculture  Kolbeck Farms
Reid Tilberg     Marketing  Menards

Boys Basketball
        
The varsity boys basketball team completed their season with 
a 24-4 record.  The boys finished in 3rd place in the Marawood 
South Conference.  We won our own holiday tournament 
with an exciting 46-42 win over Weyauwega-Fremont in the 
championship game.  We entered the playoffs as the number 
two seed behind Marathon.  We defeated Princeton/Green 
Lake 74-23 in the regional semi-final.  Weyauwega-Fremont 
came to the Tim Anderson Gym for the regional championship 
game, and our boys came out on top 64-48.  We traveled to 
Marshfield for the sectional semi-final game with Marathon.  
Marathon had beaten us twice during the regular season.  The 
boys overcame an eleven point half-time deficit to win 55-47.  
The sectional final was played at Appleton East High School 
v. St. Mary Catholic(Neenah).  We played a great game, but 
came up short, losing 75-70.  

We had several players recognized for Marawood South All-
Conference honors. Alex Willfahrt was voted to the 1st Team 
unanimously. Lucas Yeske and Caden Weinfurter were voted 
2nd Team All-Conference.  Mason White Eagle and Evan 
Scholl were named Honorable Mention.  Trayton Weber was 
also named to the All-Defensive Team.  Alex was also named 
Honorable Mention All-State for Division 4 by the WBCA.

We also had several players enter our list of all time records.  
Alex finished his career as the 11th all-time leading scorer 
with 940 points, 16th in rebounding with 332 rebounds, 9th 
in assists with 215, 6th in blocks with 66, and 10th in three 
pointers made with 87.  Mason White Eagle finished 28th in 
career points with 597.  Lucas ended in 29th for points with 
587 and 9th in three pointers made at 90.  Caden finished his 
junior year with 116 total three pointers made and currently 
sits in 7th all time.

Members of our program include the following: 
Seniors: Alex Willfahrt, Ian Brown, Lucas Yeske, Trayton 
Weber, Mason White Eagle, Timothy Schmitt, Mason Rachu
Juniors: Caden Weinfurter, Evan Scholl, Kaden Anderson, 
Aden Cherney, Mason Meissner, Nicholas Steines, Berkley 
Katzner, Emmett Niemann 
Sophomores: Blake Raab, Ayden Raab, Thomas Aue, James 
Norby, Keegan Empey 
Freshmen: Julian Anderson, Trevin Seevers, Hunter 
Richardson, Jay Kearns, Curtis Hartwig, Peyton Weinfurter, 
Josh Lundgren
       
The JV team finished with a 16-5 record and the JV2 
finished 15-1.  Coach Klawitter and Coach VanSchoick did 
an outstanding job with our underclassmen.  Both teams 
improved a lot as the season went on.  I’d also like to thank 
Coach Gehrke for everything he did for our team this past 
season.  I’d like to thank all of the players, especially the 
seniors for all their hard work and dedication.  We would like 
to thank all the people who supported our teams throughout 
the season.  It means a great deal to us to have such great fans 
throughout the season.  The big crowds at the playoff games 
were great to see again.  Go Eagles!

Coach Weinfurter
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Our Mission: To provide a safe environment to encourage the 
desire for life-long learning and success utilizing resources 

effectively and efficiently.

School District of Auburndale 

I am hoping that each of you are enjoying the weather, 
time with family and friends, and the many activities 
that can be enjoyed during the warmer months.  I want 
to update you on a couple of important items to be 
aware of.  With the referendum failing in April and 
the subsequent uncertainty with the biennial budget, 
the school district is adjusting our budget accordingly.  
We are not replacing some non-teaching positions due 
to retirements and we are limiting classroom budget 
requests, field trips, technology purchases, staff training, 
and textbook purchases at this time.  If the state budget 
provides additional funding that can be utilized for the 
2023-2024 school year, these items may be reinstated.  
We are hopeful that the state will have a budget that 
will provide additional financial resources to meet the 
increasing costs of finding quality staff and educating 
our children.  

Later this month or early July, you will receive a survey 
regarding the school district.  It is intended to gather 
information for the Board of Education to determine 
strengths, weaknesses, and hopefully further some 
discussion and action regarding what we can do better 
to serve the community and students.  It will be sent 
out via Infinite Campus to parents of our students but 
if you want to complete the survey and do not have 
students that attend school here, please contact Casey 
Aschebrock, Administrative Assistant, at districtoffice@
aubschools.com and she will send you the link for the 
survey.  We appreciate your willingness to provide 
feedback to the school board on this anonymous survey.

Lastly, I want to thank the following staff members who 
are either retiring, moving on to another school district 
closer to where they live or grew up, or simply pursuing 
passions outside of education.  They are as follows:  
Sheila Zimmermann, Marty Yohn, Becky Spencer, 

Crystal Mocadlo, Celia Sturzl, Lori Haffenbredl, Mike 
Potter, Tracy Neve, Neale Tracy, Jenn Nueske, Michelle 
Perzinski, Chuck Payant, and Isaiah Ladwig.

Until we meet again with the start of the 2023-2024 
school year, enjoy the time with family and friends!  

Nurse's Office
Dear Parents and Guardians,

I would like to extend my Congratulations to all of the Seniors 
and wish them the best of luck in their future endeavors.  I 
hope everyone has an amazing summer and enjoys the 
beautiful weather that we are already seeing.

Here are a few Summer Safety Tips
Make sure children are wearing proper gear for their activities:
•	 Life jackets while on the water
•	 Helmets while riding a bike
•	 Sunscreen of at least 15 SPF with UVB and UVA      
 protection
•	 Mosquito and tick repellent

As always, I hope you all have a fun and safe summer.  I look 
forward to seeing everyone in September.
Remember to cover your cough, wash your hands frequently, 
and stay home if you are not feeling well.

Contact information: Auburndale School District
Elementary School: 715-652-2812 Fax: 715-652-2836
Middle/High School: 715-652-2115 Fax: 715-652-6322

Rachel Schmuhl CMA (AAMA)
Health Care Coordinator
rschmuhl@aubschools.com

Honor Roll
The School District of Auburndale honors students who 
excel academically in middle and high school.  To be listed 
on the high honors a student must achieve a grade point 
average (GPA) of 3.7 or higher and for honors a 3.0 to 3.699.  
Congratulations to following students who obtained the GPA 
for second semester:

High Honors 3.7-4.0
Seniors:  AnnaMarie Aue, Delaney Becker, Destiney Blank, 
Matthew Bohman, James Boushon, Ian Brown, Adam 
Dorshorst, Josephine Ertl, Ashlyn Grimm, Ian Grosskopf, 
Ashlyn Guldan, Lilly Hasenohrl, Charles Jewell, Jase 
Katzenberger, Madison Korbal, Adam Kundinger, Kimmie 
Lundgren, Laina Marcott, Nathan Nikolay, Mason Rachu, 
Jayden Schmitt, Tim Schmitt, Trayton Weber, Brianna Weiler, 
Sloan Welch, Alex Willfahrt, Gabriel Willfahrt, Lucas Yeske

Juniors:  Kaden Anderson, Maggie Baltus, Abigail Becker, 
Elizabeth Becker, Kaitlin Brandl, Jordan Clark, Kiana David, 
Logan Hardinger, Berkley Katzner, Regynn Lau, Preston 
Mayer, Emmett Nieman, Rachel Pankratz, Natalia Santiago, 
Evelyn Schmitt, Evan Scholl, Nicholas Steines, Paige 
Swensen, Brett Thiel, Caden Weinfurter

Sophomores:  Taylor Anderson, Emily Becker, Alexis Fait, 
Lili Grube, McKenzie Keuffer, Leah Martinez, James Norby, 
Emily Van Asten

Freshmen:  Julian Anderson, Kylie Anderson, Tevin Bauer, 
Danika Blomberg, Tabitha Brandl, Brody Braunsky, Kennedy 
Crane, Jasmine Draeger, Sydney Lobner, Josh Lundgren, Luz 
Martinez, Nikita Pilz, Abby Post, Hunter Richardson, Colleen 
Schmitt, Olivia Smrz, Logan Sparks, Ila Sundberg-Frank, 
Trevor Trowbridge, Ayden Wargowsky, Brooklyn Weiler

Eighth:  Will Akins, Lily Bellanti, Jacob Bohman, Kyle 
Bohman, Alexis Godard, Breleigh Grimm, Jaxon Grube, 
Gracie Hasenohrl, Rose Hasenohrl, Myah Katzenberger, Isaac 
Kloos, Leila Kumm, Owen Lobner, Chesney Nagel, Mark 
Norby, Rumor Rademan, Alayna Richardson, Jalynn Scherr, 
Grace Schulte, River Skinner, Alana Steines, Raymond Teska, 
Brenna Thiel, Alivia Wolf

Seventh:  Marti Anderson, Seni Baltus, Daelynn Blomberg, 
Gavin Genett, Ella Lang, Lakota Nemec, Corbin Nikolay, 
Joscelin Raab, Nora Teska, 

Sixth:  Isaac Aschenbrenner, Emma Budtke, Alana Cherney, 
Ainsley Halverson, Maximus Krings, Emily Lundgren, Amelia 
Meidl, Aubrey Richardson, Kaden Turner, Landon Walter, Ella 
Weichelt, Avery Wilson

Honors 3.0-3.699:
Seniors:  Mikayla Boyer, Conner Brandl, Katie Christensen, 
Grace Krings, Sherrill Lueck, Alex Mikes, Jorja-Ann Murphy, 
Jarvell Owens, Kyrsten Richardson, Dawson Steczynski, Reid 
Tilberg

Juniors: Joey Bauer, Ashley Bravener, Aden Cherney, Ryder 
Cherney, Ryan Czaikowski, Ella Dillinger, Shea Fabisiak, 
Lizzy Maisells,  Makayla Mauer, Mason Meissner, Sonya 
Merritt, Ethan Onsager, Lucas Peterson, Michael Pongratz, 
Hope Schulte, Dakota Specht, Samantha Stanton, Allis Teska

Sophomores:  James Binder, Anna Budtke, Keegan Empey, 
Aether Gonzalez, Molly Jewell, Mya Krings, Lakota Marcott, 
Genevieve Nelson, Blake Raab, Hailey Reshel, Mariela 
Santiago, Colton Weiler

Freshmen:  Coleman Becker, Evan Bohman, Sophie Chase, 
Jocelyn Doescher, Calvin Flick, Robyn Gonzalez, Rylee Graf, 
Savannah Grosskopf, Samantha Kadrlik, Jay Kearns, Wyatt 
Malsin, Andrew Muraski, Emily Reshel, Trevin Seevers, 
Madysen Van Asten, Peyton Weinfurter

Eighth:  Truxton Becker, Miah Faulkner, Ryan Gonzalez, 
Carter Grassl, Morgan Griesbach, Kathryn Haagenson, 
Jasmine Hebert, Kylie Kearns, Lane Nieman, Addison 
Plemon, Makayla Pongratz, Adeline Schmitt

Seventh:  Breanna Aue, Elayna Aue, Aurora Blum, Jaxon 
Braunsky, Tyden Dorshorst, Austin Hilgart, Cayden Jantz, 
Conner Johnson, Sawyer Malsin, William Martinez, Natalie 
Peterson, Amelia Pleet, Nayla Rose Seevers, Isabella Weber, 
Carson Weiler, Jayden Weiler

Sixth:  Drezden Baird, Treyton Becker, Abigail Boyer, 
Andrew Brandl, Ariel Brock, Waylon Budtke, Parker Burgess, 
Sawyer Cepress, Jackson Crane, Beck Dammann, Sunny 
Dorshorst, Thomas Grzesiak, Owen Kieliszewski, Ella Kumm, 
Ben Martin, Kylee Melby, Paydin Parker, Abigail Schmidt, 
Jaxon Skoug, Phoenix Stoltz, Bennet Tilberg, Abi Vollert, 
Baya Weinfurter, Jacob Wolf


